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Senator Scullion asked: 

 

Is it the Department’s view that it is a proper use of Northern Land Council funds provided 

by the Commonwealth to campaign against the creation of a new land council? If it is not a 

proper use of those funds, what action would the department take? 

 

 

 

Answer:  
 

The Northern Land Council was invited to make a submission to the enquiry on the 

application to establish the Katherine Regional Land Council conducted by the former 

Aboriginal Land Commissioner, the Hon Howard Olney AM QC.  The Department 

understands from its submission, and consistent with sec. 23(3) of the Aboriginal Land Rights 

(Northern Territory) Act 1976, that the Northern Land Council consulted with Traditional 

Owners and Aboriginal residents of the qualifying area in relation to the application to 

establish the proposed Katherine Regional Land Council. 

 

 

 

 

 


